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House Bill 5024 
(2019) Budget 

Note

The seven Public Universities shall 
collectively report to the Joint Committee on 
Ways and Means in February 2020 on cost 
management measures implemented during 
the 2019-20 academic year. The report should 
include administration and program 
reductions, use of fund reserve balances, 
positions eliminated or left vacant for more 
than six months, and any new positions 
established. An updated report for the 2020-21 academic year shall be 

provided to the Emergency Board in December 2020. The seven Public Universities 
and the Higher Education Coordinating Commission (HECC) are also directed to 
coordinate in the interim to identify public university financial data and measures 
that will be consistently provided to HECC to improve transparency and 
accountability. Financial information may include administrative costs, financial 
activity by fund, fund reserve balances, and results of audits. HECC shall report to 
the Joint Committee on Ways and Means or the Emergency Board no later than 
September 2020 on this effort.



Process
• 8 workgroup meetings with Universities and HECC

• 3 Meetings with LFO and CFO along with the 
Universities and HECC



State Appropriations and 
Institutional Revenue 
FY19

• On average, the State provides 
23.4% of the universities’ 
Education and General (E&G) Fund

• Tuition makes up most of the 
remaining 76.6% of the 
universities’ E&G Fund
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Enrollment Trends



Fee Remissions, 
FY15 to FY20

• Universities have dedicated increasing amounts in tuition and fee 
remissions to defray tuition costs to students.

• From $93.3M in FY15 to $168.1M in FY20



Total Cost 
Savings 
Measures

• $72.3 M in cost 
savings identified for 
2019-21 Biennium

• Universities have not 
set 2021 Budgets yet, 
more cuts are likely



Position Reductions 
in FY20

• Personnel accounts for roughly 80% of university budgets

• $22.6M in positions were eliminated from budgets

• $10.1M for new positions for 2019-2020 was strategically invested

• $12.4M Net budget reductions through positions



Administrative and 
Program Cuts FY20

• Budget Cuts may not be realized in the immediate fiscal year

• A single year of cuts may not show full magnitude



Fund balance expenditures 
2019

$28.5 Million
__________________

Average reserves

7 weeks



Conclusion

• Universities are 
committed to 
transparency and 
accountability.

• As costs rise, state 
resources do not 
increase at a rate 
adequate to offset the 
need for tuition 
increases.

• To minimize tuition 
increases, universities 
took substantial cost 
containment measures 
in 2019.



Next steps

• Submit an update of this report, 
December 2020

• Work with HECC to identify 
financial data consistently to 
provide the State, September 
2020

• Look for opportunities to provide 
ongoing transparency and 
accountability beyond 2020.


